
 
 

Memorandum 
Department of Planning & Public Works 

 

 

To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 

From:  Annissa McCaskill – Clay, AICP 
  Lead Senior Planner 

Date:  May 20, 2010 

RE:  T.S.P. 19-2010 Verizon Wireless (1819 Clarkson Road):   A request to 
obtain approval for a Telecommunication Siting Permit for the purpose of 
removing existing antennas, replacing them with a different antenna type on 
the building located at 1819 Clarkson Road in the C8-zoned Bull Moose Tube 
Executive Center. (19T340367) 

 
Summary 
 
Verizon Wireless has requested a telecommunications facilities siting permit to allow the following on 
an existing commercial building located on the west side of Clarkson Road south of the Clarkson Road 
and Baxter Road intersection:  
 

� Remove and replace existing whip antennas with roof top flush mount stealth design 
antennas.   

� Install associated equipment within the utility structure located atop of a commercial building.   

 
City of Chesterfield Ordinance 2391, which governs telecommunications and facilities siting, requires 
that the Planning Commission provide a venue for public hearing of requests for Telecommunications 
Siting Permits.  Please note, the Commission does not provide a recommendation to the City Council, 
but rather generates a list of issues during the hearing.  At the public hearing on May 10, 2010, no 
outstanding issues were identified.   
 
Attached are copies of the materials submitted to the Planning Commission.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  

for Annissa McCaskill – Clay 
Annissa McCaskill – Clay, AICP 
Lead Senior Planner 
   
CC:      Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 

Rob Heggie, City Attorney 

Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning & Public Works 
Aimee Nassif, Planning & Development Services Director 

 
Attachments:  Planning Commission packet 
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